Annual Report of activities of the NTK PhD Section
Academic Year 2017/2018
This year, the PhD section of NTK arranged several social activities and carried out many tasks to improve the PhD section and the whole wellbeing pf PhD students at the NTK faculty at Umeå university (UmU).
Social activities:
1. Lunch Seminars	
Lunch Seminars is a series of events during which we share our knowledge about tools, technologies, methods and skills, that are useful for PhD students irrespective of their field of science. Seminars are organized during the lunch time (12-13) and we try to provide free food for registered NTK members. 
-This year we organised a Lunch seminar with the company Feel Good, about the support they can provide to PhD students at UmU regarding mental health and well being

2. PhD pubs
In order to know other PhD students at the faculty, we organised two PhD pubs (November at Orangeriet, April at O ‘Leary’s). We met other PhDs in a relaxed environment.

Internal tasks:
1. Communication
 Creation of a facebook page to communicate events and information to PhD students.

2. Reorganisation of the website 
The presentation of the board is more clear, the role of the PhD administrator more visible to be contacted by PhDs with problems. Moreover, we increased the transparency of the board by posting all the protocols of the ordinary, extraordinary and grand meetings in the website. 

3. By-laws.
The by-laws need to be clarified in several points and a discussion was started, to be continued by the current board.


Faculty tasks:
1. Boost of the PhD council. 
The PhD council gathers representatives of PhDs of all faculties, and is an important organism to discuss University level issues among PhDs. For the past years the start of the council was often delayed and thus being non-functional along the year. The NTK representatives took a leading role by:
a. Initiating the By-laws that regulate this council
b. Contacting the unions represented to homogenize their role in the PhD council.
c. Crafting the main lines of action of this council for the upcoming years.

2. Thorough investigation of the PhD representation at the NTK faculty
The well-functioning of the PhD section relies on a smooth and full representation of the PhD students within the faculty. Currently, a minority of  PhD students are members of NTK, and many councils at the faculty lack PhD representation, for which NTK has the responsibility to fulfil. This year Erik Steinvall led an investigation with xx important goals:
a. To map the councils and organs at each department and unit within the faculty that PhDs are represented.
b. To contact each department’s responsible and find out whether PhDs are present and how the PhDs are elected for these positions.
c. To understand how the PhDs are compensated by their time in these councils.
A through report was written and presented to the Heads of the faculty. It was clear that the PhD section cannot carry out these tasks by ourselves, and that the faculty and departments should provide information to PhD students and guarantee that the various councils are functioning well, PhDs are well represented, and elected according the regulations. This work is central for the function of the PhD section and the faculty as a whole and will continue for the upcoming year. 
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